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CALENDAR OF EVENTS – MARCH 2020 
Sun 1 9.45am 

10.30am 
Prayer time in the church 

Morning Worship including the Lord’s Supper led by  

Rev Martin Smith 

Mon 2 10.15am World Day of Prayer preparation meeting at ABC 

Tues 3 2.00pm Lent Group at Methodist Church 

Wed 4 7.30pm Lent Group at ABC 

Thurs 5 10.00am 

2.30pm 

7.30pm 

Homegroup at 23 Oversley House 

Homegroup at Apt. 27 Jackson Place, Alcester 

Homegroup at 7 Roman Way, Alcester 

Fri 6 9.15am 

7.00pm 

Prayer Time at Alcester Baptist Church 

World Day of Prayer Service at ABC 

Sun 8 9.45am 

10.30am 

Prayer time in the church 

Morning Worship led by James Knott 

Tues 10 2.00pm Lent Group at Methodist Church 

Wed 11th 7.30pm Lent Group at ABC 

Thur 12 10.00am 

2.30pm 

7.30pm 

Homegroup at 23 Oversley House 

Homegroup at Apt. 27 Jackson Place, Alcester 

“I am Andrew” Course at ABC, led by members of 

Billy Graham team 

Fri 13 9.15am Prayer Time at Alcester Baptist Church 

Sat 14 8.45am Ladies Breakfast at Cookhill Baptist Church. £5pp 

Sun 15 9.45am 

10.30am 

Prayer time in the church 

Morning Worship led by Pastor Simon Hodges 

Tues 17 2.00pm Lent Group at Methodist Church 

Wed 18 2.30pm 

7.30pm 

Deacons Meeting at Fairview, Mill Lane Broom 

 Lent Group at ABC 

Thur 19 10.00am 

2.30pm 

7.30pm 

Homegroup at 23 Oversley House 

Homegroup at Apt. 27 Jackson Place, Alcester 

Homegroup at 7 Roman Way, Alcester 

Fri 20 9.15am  

7.30pm 

Prayer Time at Alcester Baptist Church 

History of Alcester in old Photographs – a presentation 

by Stephen Godfrey in aid of Church Roof Fund - £4 

Sun 22 

Mothering 

Sunday 

9.45am 

10.30am 

 

Prayer time in the church 

Morning Worship Frontline Service led by Deacons and 

Fellowship 

Tues 24 2.00pm Lent Group at Methodist Church, Alcester 

Wed 25 7.30pm Lent Group at Alcester Baptist Church 

Thur 26 10.00am 

2.30pm 

7.30pm 

Homegroup at 23 Oversley House 

Homegroup at Apt. 27 Jackson Place, Alcester 

Homegroup at 7 Roman Way, Alcester 
Continued on page 11 
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View from my new home  

of three months. 
 

Views we look at are interesting to think about. The favourite place visited many 

times. The once in a lifetime visit to one of the modern wonders of the world. The 

view from our row in church-is it always the same row? The view from our homes 

which for me now is a beautiful large tree and lots of people passing to visit the 

Health Centre. Young, older and everyone in between. Safer to stick with views 

we see rather than ‘our views’ on whatever. 

 

Some of us met at church recently to look at where we were as a church and how 

we see future ministry here in Alcester. Lots of views and lots of talk of what ‘we’ 

think but of course we need to be looking to our Lord to see what he is saying to 

us. We can do this is in our personal times of praying and reading the Bible, when 

we meet in our Home-group, Sunday worship and in our regular prayer times 

together. 

 

Let us continue to pray for clear leading by the Holy Spirit as we take steps to 

identify the individual that God is preparing to be our Pastor. As a company of 

God’s people we are looking outwards to our community and those we meet 

everyday to be a light reflecting the love of Jesus. Let us live our lives in the way 

shown in Colossians : 

 

“And whatever you do, whether in word or deed, do it all in the name of the Lord 

Jesus, giving thanks to God the Father through him.” Chapter 3 v 17. 

 

Look at your view from home or wherever you are tomorrow and everyday and 

remember the Lord is with you every step of the way.  

 

Paul to the Roman church writes,   Romans 12:1 The Message. 

“So here’s what I want you to do, God helping you: take your everyday ordinary 

life-your sleeping, eating, going-to-work, and walking-around life -and place it 

before God as an offering.” 

 

Lynne 
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FELLOWSHIP NEWS 

 
It is with sadness that we have to report the death of Jack Sallis. Jack was a much 
loved member of our congregation and will be greatly missed. We pray that God’s 
comforting arms encompass Barbara, Ron and all the members of his family at this 
sad time. 
 
We continue to pray for Janet and John and their family and also Emma and her 
family, praying that comfort and strength from the Lord will surround and sustain 
them all. 
 
We remember in our prayers all who are unwell, awaiting treatment or results from 
tests, those who are lonely, and those who have concerns asking that the Lord wrap 
them in his loving, caring arms.  We remember that Jesus said:-that he would never 
leave us and for that and his abiding love, we give grateful thanks  
 
The Pastoral Care Team 

 
 

WORLD DAY OF PRAYER 
 
This years’ service has been prepared by the Ladies of Zimbabwe and is called: 
 

“Rise, take up your mat and walk”.  
 

The service is at our church at 7.0pm on Friday 6th March 
 

Everyone is very welcome and refreshments will be served after the service. 
 

 
 

PSALM 23 GARDEN LAUNCHING AT CHELSEA FLOWER SHOW 
 
A 'Psalm 23 Garden' is being launched at Chelsea Flower Show in May 2020 
by the Bible Society to inspire the creation of new community gardens.   
 
The Psalm 23 Garden, designed by multi-award-winning designer Sarah Eberle 
brings the famous text of 'The Lord is my Shepherd' to life.  With references to 
green pastures’, ‘still waters’ and a homecoming at the end of a journey, Sarah’s 
design conveys the well-known biblical text. 

 
The Bible Society hopes that communities, churches and schools across the 
country will be inspired to create their own Psalm 23-based gardens in all kinds of 
places and we hope many will be excited about connecting with the Quiet Garden 
Movement and explore affiliating their garden spaces as Quiet Gardens. 
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PRAYER WATCH 
 
Week beginning Sunday March 1st  

Cookhill Baptist Church Peter & Gill Cook (Interim Pastor) 

We are full of grateful thanks to Father God that a prospective pastor is being 

considered for our small but active fellowship.  A part-time self-supporting pastor is 

a ‘big request’, but our God is a God of miracles, and now we wait patiently as he 

goes through training and gains in experience and availability. 

We are having to delay the start of a youth work planned for this March, joint with 

the Anglican church, because the volunteering leader from another church in 

Redditch is not sure now whether he will be available.  This is a big disappointment, 

so please pray for this project.  Would you also pray for guidance for our ‘coffee at 

10’ morning, a community outreach for the lonely/those who want to chat/come to 

carry out craft activities etc.  Pray for our Lent Series (six sessions of mid-week 

meetings) at which speakers are invited to come and talk about their experiences 

as a Christian in modern-day society.  Pray for our Ladies Breakfast to be held on 

14th March, at which Anne Le Tissier will speak.   

 

Week beginning Sunday March 8th      
Bromsgrove Baptist Church   Paul Lewis 

Please pray for us as we adjust back to having one Minister – our Associate 

Minister has left us now, and so we are currently looking at how we can fill the 

gaps as we seek the Lord’s will and His plan for the future. 

Quite a number of our older members are currently unwell, adding strain to our 

pastoral care support team. Please pray for these illnesses to clear quickly, and 

for us to be able to offer the support to all who need it. 

This term is looking very busy, not least as we plan to run an Alpha Course – the 

person who is co-ordinating that has a vision for seeing 100 people attend!! 

Please pray for the right opportunities to be there to make this happen.  

Bromsgrove Youth and Community Hub who partner with, and who use part of 

our building to deliver a youth drop-in and various support groups, is continuing 

to thrive. However, there are some challenges on the horizon with funding and 

so therefore, sustainability. The best solution will be to set up the project as a 

separate organisation, rather than continue with its current structure of one lead 

partner agency, supported by others. Please pray for Paul as he seeks to 

understand what part our church might be able to have within the new 

organisation. 
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Week beginning Sunday March 15th      
Catshill Baptist Church Simon Gudger 

We give thanks at CBC for a wonderful 2019 of impacting our community and 

encouraging one another’s faith journeys.  In particular: 

¶ Roughly 1000 adults and children helped through our Foodbank in 2019. 

¶ A new regular weekly coffee morning specifically for adopting and fostering 
carers 

¶ A new ‘Encounter life stories’ initiative where we had an evening with JB Gill 
in October with 50% non-church audience. 

¶ A community open day in the Autumn where we saw 100s from our 
community sharing activities in the church over a number of hours. 

¶ An increase to roughly 75% of our congregation meeting weekly for 
housegroups or similar, praying and sharing with one another. 

  

We ask for prayer in the next few months specifically for:                

¶ Two new initiatives beginning – a 20s/30s housegroup, and a monthly men’s 
breakfast group.           

¶ Our next ‘Encounter life stories event’ – an evening with Philippa Hanna on 
21st March. 

 

Week beginning Sunday March 22nd     
Pershore Baptist Church James Martin 

We give thanks for the new vision given to James of 'Love in Action'. A very 

simple vision, yet really challenging. Please pray for the church as we move 

forward showing Love in Action. 

We give thanks for the Christmas services and carol concert in December, which 
were well attended and enjoyed both by church members and by the wider 
community. Please pray for our expanded coffee morning initiative, that it will 
become a friendly stop and chat opportunity for those in Pershore.  We pray that 
we can continue to show the love of Christ to those around us. 
 

Week beginning Sunday March 29th      
Bewdley Baptist Church Simon Harry 

Give thanks for.... 

¶ good services over Christmas and good community engagement 

¶ all the churches in Bewdley as the town prepares to host some of the 
Methodist Modern Art collection as part of Passion Events for 2020 

¶ all those who faithfully volunteer in church and in the community 
  

Please pray for ... 

¶  a number of people within the fellowship who are struggling with health at 
this time 

¶ wisdom as the church seeks to appoint a part-time administrator 

¶ a number of people who are in new roles within the church  
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Pastor Simon*, a BMS World Misson-supported evangelist in Bangladesh, faced 

the prospect of being beaten to death. He tells us why he goes boldly where few 

dare to tread. 

Loud knocks woke Pastor Simon violently from his sleep. His host family were 

afraid. “Hide, Pastor Simon,” they said. But he refused. 

At the door stood three men from a religious extremist group. They held long 

bamboo sticks by their sides, weapons as tall as them. One accused him of coming 

to their village to convert people to Christianity. 

Standing before his unexpected visitors, Simon prayed silently. The strangers were 

hostile. They were not there to listen. “People say that I am brave to go into these 

places alone,” he explains.  

“But I never go alone. God is with me and he goes before me.” He was confident 

that once they had heard his message, no-one would die that night. 

He talked through the stories common to the Qur’an and the Bible. He went 

systematically through the prophets. And on this shared foundation, he explained 

who Christians believe Jesus really is. He told them: “Jesus is our salvation.” 

That was when they hit him. But then they stopped and listened. And after hearing 

Simon’s message, they went home. That night, no-one died. No baptisms were 

performed either. But that year, Simon’s visits to several villages led to an incredible 

33 baptisms. 

Simon has dedicated his life to showing people in Bangladesh God’s love for them 

− people who would have no other way of knowing. And thanks to your support, 

he’s able to do that full-time. He calls it his “transformation mission”: going into 

villages where no-one has experienced the gospel before. And by the time he 

leaves, God has transformed those places. 

 

*Name changed for security reasons. 

 

 

  

WHERE CHRISTIANS DARE TO TREAD 
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FROM THE TREASURER 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

DATES. TIMES AND VENUES FOR THE LENT COURSES 2020 
 
Tuesdays at 2.00pm 
at Methodist Church, Alcester 

3, 10, 17 and 24 March 

Wednesdays at 7.30pm  
at Alcester Baptist Church on 

4, 11, 18 and 25 March 

 
 

THURSDAY 12th MARCH 

AT 7.30pm at ALCESTER BAPTIST CHURCH 
 

Brett Butcher (Assistant Tour Director) together with 

Krystal Keirstenson (Tour Associate – Training Co-ordinator) 

From The Billy Graham Evangelistic Association 

will present a Taster of the forthcoming “GRAHAM TOUR”  

being held in Birmingham on June 17 

 

All welcome to attend this meeting where they will explain the support and 

materials which are freely available to local churches, along with the ‘Christian Life 

and Witness Courses that encourage and equip us to introduce our friends and 

families to the Good News of Jesus Christ and salvation.’ 

 

  

WEEKLY GIVING TO CHURCH FUNDS 

 January 2020. 

 Date Envelopes Direct Loose  
   to Bank   
 Jan.07 352.00  28.00  
 Jan.14 332.00 655.00 112.92  
 Jan.21 297.00  84.92  
 Jan.28 397.00  88.33  
 . .  .  
 . .  .  

  1378.00 655.00 314.17  
  655.00    
  314.17    

  2347.17    
      
    2020 2019 
Average weekly offering January. 586.79 729.59 
Average over four weeks 586.79 729.59 
Communion offering HMF  57.37 78.48 

    . . 
 

 

 

 



9 

NOT IN OUR BACK YARD 
 

More years ago than I care to remember, and at the mature age of six. I lived with 

my five-year-old brother, father, grandmother and aunt. My mother having died 

when my brother was born. There were no maternity hospitals, and when birth was 

due you depended on help from a local lady who was skilled in these matters. If 

things went wrong, some one had to run or cycle to get the local doctor if he was in 

and available to come around to see the lady in distress. At that time the general 

attitude was to save the new life at any cost. I sometimes wonder what my father’s 

thoughts were about this prevailing attitude. 

 

We lived in Cambridge Street, a road of terraced houses, the front door opening 

directly off the pavement into the front room (only used on Sundays and containing 

a prized aspidistra) Then through a small lobby at the foot of the stairs into the living 

room with its black leaded coal fired cooking range with side water boiler. From this 

room you went into the scullery containing a cold tap, brown stone sink, and coal 

fired copper. Out through the back door onto the yard and into the toilet. No 

incentive to linger on a cold day. On the first floor were two bedrooms with a further 

two in the attic. A narrow but long garden gave access to a back-service road which 

was shared with the next street. All the children from both streets between the ages 

of three and eleven played in the various gardens and service road. 

 

To obtain a bit of peace and quiet after the midday meal mothers limited the number 

of children who could play in any one garden. If the group was larger than that 

allowed, we formed a circle with one in the middle pointing to each one in turn as 

we recited “Eni mene mini mo catch a lion by his claws if he roars let him go. Eni 

mene mini mo. (My apology to lion supporters). If the finger was pointing at you on 

the last word, you were out. Have you ever been excluded from playing in your own 

back garden? The rules had to be changed. If it was your garden, you were excused 

the selection process, or became the pointer in the middle. Eventually common 

sense prevailed, and we played exclusively in the back-service road. Mothers could 

have their afternoon nap in peace. the dustbin lorry only came once a week and our 

play was not disturbed by irate parents. 

 

The words of the doggerel we used in our selection process have been changed, 

as today they would not be considered politically correct. Christians see the Bible 

as God’s word about how we should live our lives, which in some cases of conduct 

conflicts with liberal western thinking. In our Christian witness we should remember 

three things, (a) God alone is judge. Acts 17v31 (b) Who so ever will may come, 

John 3 v16 (c) Love your neighbour as yourself. Mark 12 v 32. 

 

Reg 
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CHURCH OFFICERS 

 

 

 

 

 
 

RAISE THE ROOF APPEAL  -  FUND RAISER 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Deacon Chris Gough 762307 

Deacon Ann Gough 762307 

Deacon  Lynne Thompson 601811 

Deacon Brian Williams 490224 

Deacon   

Treasurer Reg Rose 762620 

Secretary Brenda Kirkman 778669 

News and Views Editor Cath Tomlinson 763210 

Pastoral Care Team Ann Gough, Liz Hodges, Lynne 

Thompson, Jacqui Snowdon, Sarah 

Holland 

 

THE HISTORY OF ALCESTER 

…in old photographs 
 

A presentation with slides  

by Stephen Godfrey on 
 

FRIDAY 20th MARCH at 7.30pm 
(Doors open at 7.00pm) 

 

Tickets £4 

(from Cath at church, 

Bowens, High Street 

Or call 07773293968) 
 

Please support this event by coming 

along and inviting your friends and 

neighbours to come along too  
 



11 

DIARY DATES CONTINUED 

Fri 27 9.15am Prayer Time at Alcester Baptist Church 

Sun 29 

BST Clocks 

Forward 

9.45am 

10.30am 

Prayer time in the church 

Morning Worship Frontline Service led by Deacons and 

Fellowship  

Thur April  2 10.00am 

2.30pm 

7.30pm 

Homegroup at 23 Oversley House 

Homegroup at Apt. 27 Jackson Place, Alcester 

Homegroup at 7 Roman Way, Alcester 

Fri April 3 9.15am Prayer Time at Alcester Baptist Church 

Sat April 4 7.30AM Men’s Prayer Time at ABC 

Sun April 5 

Palm Sunday 

9.45am 

10.30am 

Prayer time in the church 

Morning Worship including Lord’s supper led by Rev 

Adrian Argile 
 

ROTAS FOR MARCH 

  

Floral 

Arrangers 

 

 

Welcomers 

 

 

Coffee 

 

 

Duty  

Deacon 

 

Projector 

 

1st  Mary B Liz and Elaine Pam H and 

Dot 

Brian Alan 

8th  Barbara S Tom and Dot Sheila and 

David 

Chris Brian 

15th Jean B Carole and 

Angela 

Rita and 

Jeanette 

Ann Cath 

22rd   Angela R  Rita and Jeanette Pam Y and 

Sarah 

Frontline 

Service 

Stephen 

29th  Gill H Bryan and Jean Mary and 

Harvey 

Frontline 

Service 

Cath 

 

THE COPY DATE FOR OUR  

APRIL MAGAZINE IS:- 

SUNDAY 22nd March 
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For more information contact - info@alcesterbaptist.org.uk 

www.alcesterbaptist.org.uk 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Raise the Roof Fund Raiser 

Memories of a Fantastic evening being entertained by 

The Alcester Musical Theatre Company  

Congratulations Brian 

on your retirement. 

Your friends at ABC wish you 

many years of happy Biking, 

Canoeing, attending Music 

Gigs, motorhome holidays, 

computer wizardry and other 

hobbies you may embark 

upon. 

 

http://www.alcesterbaptist.org.uk/

